CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING October 29, 2020
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by teleconference on October 29, 2020 immediately following the 2020 Annual General Meeting. 
Present: Cathy Heinzelman, Mike Lafortune, Susan McLachlan, Nikki Moren, Ian Payne, Rick Waechter, Shelley Work, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

Outgoing President Ian Payne called the meeting to order.
NEW BUSINESS:
a) Election of President: Ian Payne called for nominations for the position of President.

Cathy Heinzelman nominated Mike Lafortune, who declined the nomination.
Mike Lafortune nominated Cathy Heinzelman, who accepted the nomination. 

Ian called for further nominations and there being none, Cathy Heinzelman was declared elected as President.  
b) Election of Vice-President: Ian Payne called for nominations for Vice-President.

Cathy Heinzelman nominated Shelley Work, who accepted the nomination. 
Ian called for further nominations and there being none, Shelley Work was declared elected as Vice-President.
Ian Payne turned the chair over to Cathy Heinzelman and left the meeting, having been thanked for his service to the association. 

c) Appointment of Secretary-Treasurer:

Moved by Shelley Work that CLRC Secretarial Services be appointed as Secretary-Treasurer for 2020-2021, with Ron Black providing the services on behalf of CLRC. Seconded by Mike Lafortune. Carried.   

d) Representative to Canadian Livestock Records Corporation: Moved by Shelley Work that Adrian Hykaway be the representative to Canadian Livestock Records Corporation for 2021. Seconded by Rick Waechter. Carried. 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM ANNUAL MEETING: 

a)  Newsletter: It was agreed that the Newsletter be revived on a quarterly basis and that it be sent out by 

e-mail. Shelley Work volunteered to put it together. The fist issue will include a notice to members regarding scam e-mails being sent out under the names of association executive members.   
NEXT MEETING: The next Directors’ Meeting will be held on early February 3, 2021.   
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Shelley Work.      
